

Queen Street, Little Hulton, Salford M38 0WH Tel: 0161 921 1940

E-mail: stedmunds.rcprimaryschool@salford.gov.uk Website: www.st-edmunds.salford.sch.uk/ Headteacher Mrs C. Harrison B.Ed Hons NPQH



16th March 2018

Dear Parents/Carers

The Book Fair is back! As you are aware we had to rearrange the Book Fair due to a delivery delay but we are now ready to go next week. The Book Fair is going to be in the school hall Monday to Thursday next week from 2.50pm onwards. Last year the fair was hugely popular and school earns lots of free books for our class libraries. Please come along and take a look!

Thank you to all of those who have sent an Extreme Reading photograph. We extended the deadline slightly and will choose the winners before the holidays. If you would like to make a last minute entry please do so next week. Remember you can email entries to the school email address.

Well done to Reception, Year 1 & 2 for a beautiful Mass today. The children worked very hard and as always we were very proud of them.

Next Friday 23rd March is Sports Relief. This will be a **non-uniform day in school**. We would like children to come into school in sports clothes, red sports clothes if you can. All children will be able to take part in a Sponsored Bounce. Sponsor forms have been sent home to all families, one sponsor form per family is fine. If you're unsure about how this works speak to your child's class teacher. Help us support a great cause.

Thank you for the great attendance at our Spring Term Parents' Evening. It was good to see so many of you in school. If you couldn't make parents' evening, please speak to your child's class teacher about organising a suitable date and time.

Say cheese! On Wednesday 21st March we will be having our annual class photographs. These are different to the individual ones which have already happened this year. Children will have a photograph with their class and teacher. You'll be able to purchase these if you wish later in the year.

A reminder that our Holy Week celebrations are fast approaching. Please come and join us for our whole school Mass at 9.30am on Monday 26th March and we have our annual Stations of the Cross event lead by Year 3/4 on Tuesday 27th March.

We will be holding our usual Easter Egg decoration competition. All entries will be displayed in the school hall on Tuesday 26th March. Send in your entries before then. We're excited to see what you make; you are always all so very creative!

On Friday 9th March, the Lacrosse team played in a competition. They played really well, they lost 3, won 1 and drew 1. A great afternoon was had by all.

Finally, unfortunately this week some of our neighbours have contacted school with complaints about parking. We know the majority of our parents are respectful but, once again, can I remind you to make sure, at all times, you are considerate of our neighbours when parking and please don't block driveways.

Yours sincerely

Mrs C Harrison Headteacher